
Event Notification:  
Australian Portrait Artist of the Year at White Bay Power Station 

Monday 20 January 2025 

Dear Resident/Building Owner/Business Owner, 

As a valued member of the local community, we would like to inform you of some 
important information regarding upcoming activities at White Bay Power Station. 

Endemol Shine Australia will be filming ‘Portrait Artist of the Year,’ from  
Monday 3rd February 2025 to Saturday 1st March 2025.  This new show invites artists 
from across Australia to compete through a series of heats in a portrait painting 
contest. The activity will be low impact, with filming taking place for 8 days over the 
period. The filming will predominantly take place indoors. 

Key dates: 

Bump In 
access 

7.00am – 6.00pm Monday 3rd February 2025 – 
Friday 7th February 2025 

Filming 
access 

6.00am – 10.00pm Monday 10th February 2025 – Wednesday 12th 
February 2025 

Filming 
access 

6.00am – 10.00pm Monday 17th February 2025 – Thursday 20th 
February 2025 

Filming 
access 

6.00am – 10.00pm Monday 24th February 2025 & Wednesday 26th 
February 2025 & Thursday 27th February 2025 

Bump Out 
access 

7.00am – 6.00pm Friday 28th February 2025 – Saturday 1st March 
2025 

A number of management plans will be implemented to ensure any disruptions are 
minimal if at all. Staff and security will also be monitoring the area regularly to keep 
disturbances to a minimum. 

Noise Management: 
There will not be any amplified noise. 

Traffic Management: 
There are no road closures for this period. 

Contact information: 
If you require any assistance or information during the event, please contact Michelle 
Gauntlett, Production Supervisor on the event hotline at 0494 156 926. The event 
hotline will be operational for the same key dates and times as above.  



For more information on the event please email 
michelle.gauntlett@endemolshine.com.au  

Priority tickets for local residents and business owners: 
As a neighbour of White Bay Power Station, we would be thrilled for you to be part of 
our audience on one of the eight filming days. If you would like to attend as part of the 
audience for free, please visit Audience: Portrait Artist of the Year and enter in the 
‘How did you hear about us?’ section that you are a RESIDENT.  

Kind Regards, 

Michelle Gauntlett 
Production Supervisor 
Endemol Shine Australia 
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